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¶ President's Report 

¶ Celebrating Sumba 

¶ KIOSC Visit Something Special 

¶ Farmers Market's Soggy Start 

¶ No Snags with Sausage Sizzle 

¶ Aviation History Coming Up 

¶ Club board rings in the changes 

¶ Huge event planned for November 

 

In this issueé 

TAKE ACTION:  www.glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Meetings 
 
Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Monday lunchtime before the meeting if you are 

unable to attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
OCTOBER 21ST, 2018 
 

Mark talked about the achievements of the program snce its 
inception and Richard spoke of his experience as a Rotary 
volunteer on the trip. It was a wonderful talk, again the club 
would like  to thank Mark and his team for a wonderful effort.  
 
Last Saturday we had another Farmerôs Market at Pattersonôs 
Reserve. To mark Children's Week, the market feautured 
displays by local emergency services. Unfortunately it rained 
heavily for most of the market, but it was great to  see many 
people braving the conditions to attend this wonderful event. 
Thank you to John Hudson and Robert Winspear for 
organising the event and to Richard Blakeman and his team 
for organising a successful sausage sizzle for the day. Donôt 
forget there is another sausage sizzle on the 27th of 
November at Bunnings Warehouse in Hawthorn raising 
funds for Australia Rotary Health.  
 
 
     (Continued on page 2) 

Another busy fortnight has just past. On 
Tuesday October 9th , the club meeting 
heard an interesting presentation by club 
members Mark Ellis and Richard 
Blakeman on the Sumba Eye Program. 
Many special guests attended from the 
Sumba Eye Program team, together with 
a representative of the Indonesian 
Consulate.  

All smiles despite the rain at the Farmers Market last Saturday 
 

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/glenferrierotary/
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Coming Events 
   

¶ Tuesday October 23rd: Club Meeting Kooyong. Speaker: 
Roger Meyer. The Early Aerodromes of Melbourne 

¶ Saturday October 27th: Bunnings Sausage Sizzle in support 
of Australian Rotary Health, Bunnings Warehouse, Hawthorn 

¶ Tuesday October 30th: Introducing the club's outbound Rotary 
Youth Exchange Student  Bianca Shepherd. Partners Night. 

¶ Tuesday November 6th: No meeting. Melbourne Cup Day 

¶ Tuesday November 13th: Club Meeting Kooyong. Annual 
General Meeting followed by fellowship. 

¶ Tuesday November 13th: Board Meeting 

¶ Saturday November 17th: Boroondara Farmers Market, 
featuring the Boroondara Pet Expo 

¶ Tuesday November 20th: Club Meeting Kooyong. Speaker 
Vijay Susarla Rotary Foundation Night 

¶ Tuesday November 27th: Special event 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting - October 23rd 2018  
Roger Meyer OAM - The Early Aerodromes of 

Melbourne and the Origins of Essendon Aerodrome 

   

                    

One of its functions was to subsidise a number 
of air services, and to provide aerodromes and 
landing grounds along these air routes. The 
CAB initially took over nine aerodromes and 
five emergency landing grounds that were 
already owned by the Commonwealth. Most of 
these had been prepared for the 1919 air race 
from England to Australia . What happened 
next? 
 
Roger Meyer joined the then Department of 
Civil Aviation on 3rd February 1960 as a Radio 
Technician-in-Training. He volunteered for the 
role of custodian of the newly established DCA 
radio and communication s equipment museum 
in 1982. He was Secretary of the Civil Aviation 
Historical Society from 1984 -1999 and is its 
current President. He was awarded a Medal of 
the Order of Australia (OAM) in the 2006 
Queen's Birthday Honours "for service to the 
community thr ough the preservation and 
recording of Australian civil aviation history".  
 
Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club  
Tuesday October 23rd , 2018  
 6:30pm for 7:00pm  

 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 
 
On Tuesday 16th , a number of Rotarians from 
our club attended the Knox Innovation, 
Opportunity and Sustainability Centre (KIOSC). 
KIOSC aim is to inspire and empower todayôs 
students to develop the skills, knowledge and 
behaviours, which will equip them  for their 
future careers. Kate Kent-Evans our presenter 
took us around the complex and showed the 
different rooms such as science, coding, graphic 
design laboratory just to name a few. Kate 
explain that KIOSC aims to bring schools and 
the community together in promoting STEM for 
students.  
 
Thank you both Michael Hills and Wayne 
Worladge for organising this informative and 
mind -blowing event. 
 
The club meeting on October 30th, the club will 
meet Bianca Shepherd and her family. Bianca is 
our outgoing Rotary Youth Exchange Student 
who will shortly leave on her 12 month 
assignment in Austria. Bianca will tell us a little 
about herself, her motivations for becoming a 
Rotary Youth Exchange student, and what she 
aims to achieve during her twelve months in 
Europe. 
This will  be a special partnerôs and friend's night 
and it would be very nice if we could farewell 
Bianca with a big crowd at Kooyong next week  - 
please bring partners and friends.  Michelle 
Boden and I will be representing the club at 
Bianca's Blazer ceremony in November Thank 
you to our Youth Services Director  Teresa Liu, 
Youth Exchange Counselor Michelle Boden  and 
Richard Blakeman for your good work  in 
organising this project.  
 
Have a great week in Rotary.   
 

Charles Tran 
President                   

 

Soon after the Air 
Navigation Act was 
passed in 1920, the Civil 
Aviation Branch of the 
Department of Defence 
(CAB) was created to 
regulate civil aviation in 
Australia.  

http://glenferrierotary.org.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au


 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLUB MEETING REPORT  
OCTOBER 9TH 2018 
Sumba Special - Dr Mark Ellis AM 
 
With particular emphasis on the most recent clinic, 
in August this  year, International Service Director 
Dr Mark Ellis recounted the achievements of the 
Sumba Eye Program at the club meeting  on 
October 9th. The meeting was attended by a 
number of members of the August clinic, sponsors 
and a representative of the Indonesian Consulate. 

The meeting also heard from Past President Richard 
Blakeman who shared his impressions of his week 
as a Rotary volunteer assisting with this year's 
program.  
 
Sumba is an island in the southern part of the 
Indonesian archipelago with a population in excess 
of 700,000 people. With an economy largely based 
on subsistence farming, the largely rural community 
depends heavily on assistance from outside for 
medical support, most notably from Bali and 
Sulawesi. The Sumba Eye Program, established in 
2007, is targeted at delivering eye care services to 
the people of Sumba and building the capacity of the 
local and regional health staff to provide effective 
eye care for the community in Nusa Tenggara 
Timur.  
 
The meeting was enthralled by Mark and Richard's 
accounts of the latest visit, a project from which 
those involved, and Mark in particular, can truly 
claim to 'Be the Inspiration'  
 
The Sumba Eye Program is a partnership of the 
Royal Australian College of Surgeons, Optometry 
Giving Sight, the Sumba Foundation, the Rotary 
Clubs of Glenferrie and Kew and a number of 
private sponsors. 

CLUB VISIT TO  
 
 
OCTOBER 16TH 2018 

KIOSC is an initiative of the Knox 
secondary schools, Swinburne 
University and the State 
Government. It is a trade school 
concentrating on STEM subjects 
(science, technology, engineering 
and mathematics), especially those 
considered vital for the future. It 
began in 2012 and has been so 
successful that another dozen like 
it have been built around the state. 
 

While students come to KIOSC for 
apprenticeship studies, every State 
secondary student in Knox comes 
to its Discovery Centre for three 
days a year, each year of study. The 
child -day visits number in the tens 
of thousands each year. Other 
students also visit. CHANCES 
organises visits for Boroondara 
students, 450 of whom at year 9/10 
level visited last year. President 
Charles had year 7 students visit 
from his school. 
 
The purpose of these visits is to 
show young people what options 
there are for tertiary study for 
them. 
 
Sixteen Glenferrie Rotarians visited 
KIOSC last Tuesday evening,  
hosted by Manager Kate Kent-
Evans. In all it was a fascinating 
tour. We finished at the Wantirna 
Club for dinner.  

       
Wayne Worladge  
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FARMERS MARKET WASHED OUT 
BUT NOT WASHED UP! 
OCTOBER 20TH 2018 

We had a great market planned with the addition of the 
Emergency Services in the top end of the adjacent car 
park, and the Family Fun celebration in the centre of the 
market amongst our stallholders. We had planned well 
for this major event, and unfortunately the rain was a 
significant  dampener on the planned activities. I am sure 
that many people particularly  those with young children 
decided to give the market a miss because of the rain. As 
a result our projected turnout was not reached. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We would like to thank our stallholders very much as 
they supported our market in a nu mber not seen for 
many markets. We also welcomed Ros McMorrow from 
East Malvern Rotary who joined us for the day with her 
preserves and jams to fund raise for a needy group 
supported by her Club. We should also thank Richard 
Blakeman and his dedicated team who set up a sausage 
sizzle and BBQ. At the end of the day Richard indicated it 
was a good result for our Club. It was good to see Tim 
Gale, Ben Ong and Bernadette involved at their first 
Markets. 
 
Despite the rain our setup team had the marquees in 
place very quickly and the market was ready to go in good 
time. We welcomed Michael Crichton with his comic 
balloons, and our face painter who really was appreciated 
by the many children who were present despite the 
weather. The financial result from our stallholders was 
excellent, but patron attendance was much 
less than normal. It is hoped that our next springtime 
market in November will bring a better  
result for everybody. 

John Hudson, Farmers Market Director  
 
 
 
 

NO SNAGS WITH 
FARMERS MARKET 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
Things went very smoothly in the 
lead up to the inaugural 
Boroondara Farmers Market 
Glenferrie Rotary Sausage Sizzle 
(in living memory), right up until 
the time of the market.  
 
And then it rained cats and dogs. 
Much to my surprise however, 
despite the lower market 
attendance, the rain, the mud 
and the discomfort, the lure of 
frying onions  and sizzling 
sausages proved even stronger 
than anticipated. We sold out of 
sausages 3 minutes before the 
market close, and there was still 
a queue!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
My thanks to everyone who took 
part, to the set-up crew who put 
up the marquee, tables and 
wheeled out the bbq in the 
pouring rain, and to Mark Ellis, 
Tim Gale, Bernadette Prakash, 
Thelma Hutchison, Ben Ong and 
John Suriano for your hard work 
and good company - there was 
never a squeak about the wet. 
 
Thanks too to Julie Matheson of 
VBK Foods who donated a box of 
her excellent vegie burgers. They 
are available at the market and 
for tea with salad and a little bit 
of chutney they are out of this 
world. Thank s too to President 
Charles who organised the 
donated bread and sauces. 
 
Drink sales were well down, but 
sausages and burgers were just 
about on target and the sausage 
sizzle raised $542 for club funds. 
 

Richard Blakeman  

What unpleasant 
weather for the market. 
The heavens opened up 
around 7am and it 
rained non-stop for 
more than three hours. 
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Farmers Market Roster November 17th 2018 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  
Don Moore (Captain), Mike Berry, Charles Tran, Bob Scott, Thelma 

Hutchison, Trish Ritman  

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
Robert Hogan (Captain), Norm Fary, John Suriano, David Sutherland, 

Miffy Hogan, Chris Raw 

 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

25/10/2018  Michael Berry  Tim Gale 

1/11/2018 Helena Wimpole Wayne Worladge 

8/11/2018  Richard Blakeman Kathryn Blakeman  

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down 
and Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

23/10/2018  Ian Willmott  Cheryl Pisterman Lynette Spencer John Suriano 

30/10/2018  Wayne Worladge Helena Wimpole Rob Winspear Teresa Liu 

6/11/2018  Melbourne Cup Day - No Meeting 

           
All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

BOARD MEETING REPORT OCTOBER 9TH 2018 
 

If you can't fulfil  a duty 
for any reason, please 
find a replacement and 
let the rosterer know. 

 
The club Board on October 9th decided upon on a number of initiatives aimed at 
improving meeting attendance, attracting new members and enhancing the experience of 
being a member of the Rotary Club of Glenferrie. Key decisions made were: 

¶ A key focus for the club is to hold membership fees down. Tight control of club 
administration costs will continue. The clubs Accounting Policy was re -affirmed.  

¶ Subject to confirmation at the November board meeting, the board is favourably 
viewing a proposal to move to just three meetings a month at Kooyong, 
commencing with calendar year 2019. The first Tuesday of each month would be an 
'optional' get together for those who would still like to congregate. More later. 

¶ The club will adopt a 'Family Membership' category. Family membership will 
include a spouse/partner and children at an additional membership sub of $50  

¶ The free meeting raffle will continue, but the weekly wine prize will be aban doned 
in favour of a monthly prize. The prize will be a voucher entitling the holder to 
attend a Kooyong Dinner Meeting free. (Value $38) 

¶ Recognising that the working with children requirements delay the membership 
application process for new members, it was agreed that new member applicants 
will be admitted to 'Interim Membership' without having completed the Working 
with Children check. They will be given two months to complete that process, and 
will not be formally inducted until  the Working With Child ren requirements are 
completed in accordance with club policy. The current application process 
incorporating the Rotary Youth Declaration 'Form 3' remains a pre -requisite for 
consideration for membership.  

Changes Heralded for Year Ahead 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/189oYw3weEPoWXjP1VpoWBabShDkHeo3SHeiWLAgRjig/edit?ts=5a58fe2e#gid=2052257325
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
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Big Cluster Event on the Horizon Featuring Club Member and 
Former Premier Ted Baillieu 

 

GLENFERRIE GOSSIP 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=428136&
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                   News Extra!! 

Rotary Club of Glenferrie Inc. PO Box 2134 Hawthorn  Vic 3122 
secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

mailto:secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/

